
10/10/2014

REPORT ON WPH MIXED SOCIAL BOWLS DAY HELD ON MONDAY 6
TH

 OCTOBER 2014 

The Mixed Bowls Committee met at WPH @10.30am on Sunday 5/10/14 and determined

the final entries and carried out the selection of the cards for the next day

All Committee members were in attendance on 6/10/14 and carried out the following duties

Gary Tyrrell Set up tables / chairs & Bowled

David Roles MC duties & Cooking

Rosemary Roles Main Fee collections & Bowled

Denise Hopkins Raffle collections & Cooking

ATTENDANCE Total 34x Bowlers [18x Women & 16 Men]

FORMAT [Dress Mufti]  

5x matches of 15 ends of 3 bowl turn around triples & 1x match of 15 ends 3 bowl pairs

PAYMENTS INCOMING                      Green fees BBQ

Women Men

17x Women Bowlers each paid $15 [Bowls fee + BBQ] $170 $85

1x Woman Bowler paid $10 [no BBQ] $10

1x Woman visitor paid $5 [BBQ only] $5

15x Men Bowlers each paid $5 [BBQ only] $75

1x Man Visitor paid $15 [Bowls fee + BBQ] ] $10 $5

Total $180 $10 $170

Green fees collected $190

 BBQ fees collected $170

Raffle sold 22x tickets @ $5 ea $110

Total collected $470

 

PAYMENTS OUTGOING

Food purchases [David Roles] $125

Raffle prizes [Denise Hopkins] $60

Womens green fees $180 Paid to Judith McCreadie 6-10-14

Mens green fee $10 Paid to Ross Fitzpatrick 6-10-14

Total outgoing $375

TOTAL PROFIT $95

NOTE This money was split between the Mens & Womens sections as follows

Women $50 Paid to Judith McCreadie 6-10-14

Men $45 Paid to Ross Fitzpatrick 6-10-14

Gary Tyrrell

WPH Mixed Bowls Committee

garyt@demaj.com.au

mailto:garyt@demaj.com.au


10/10/2014

REPORT ON WPH MIXED SOCIAL BOWLS DAY HELD ON MONDAY 6
TH

 OCTOBER 2014 

Report regarding a problem with the BBQ area during the running of the Mixed Social Bowls

Day on Monday 6th October 2014

I had discovered that there were no gas bottles in the BBQ area on Sunday 5/10/14 

and after approaching the Club Duty Officer, Andrew, he arranged for a bottle to be in place 

in readiness for the Monday morning. When David and Denise tried to start the BBQ to begin 

cooking it was discovered that the gas had what was thought to be a leak at the bottle or  

copper pipe connection above. The problem was finally discovered to be that the main 

copper pipes at the base of the 2x hot plates had been cut off.  The Club duty officer was 

approached and arrangements were made with the WPH Kitchen staff to cook the sausages

and onions in the kitchen oven. All turned out OK with the Bowlers being fed around 1pm.

I was originally planning on sending a formal letter to the WPH Sports Club to notify them of 

this incident and our dissatification in that we had requested the BBQ to be available at the 

time of booking the Function area on 18/9/14, however, on Friday 10/10/14, I was  

 approached directly by the Club CEO, Jason Read, who offered his apologies for the problem.

Subsequently, following discussion with Peter Eagle and Michael Schwarcz, I am only 

tabling this incident in this report with no formal report going to the WPH Sports Club.

It is also noted that Jason has informed me that the BBQ area is no longer available and that  

no  new BBQ facilities are proposed for the area on completion of the new building works.

 This will need to be further discussed as this will affect the catering for any future events

 such as a proposed Mixed Social Bowls Day on Australia Day 26/1/15.

Gary Tyrrell

WPH Mixed Bowls Committee

garyt@demaj.com.au


